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The Labor Market is 
Normalizing, Not Weakening 
By Michael Crook, Chief Investment Officer 

 

Friday’s payroll report indicated further normalization in a still resilient labor market.   

 

We can see the normalization in the Beveridge Curve (Fig. 1), which plots the job vacancy 
rate against the unemployment rate. Vacancies were very high relative to the unemployment 
rate between 2021-2023, which led to competition for workers, a high level of voluntary quits, 
and significant wage increases. Today, job vacancies and unemployment has reverted back to 
its pre-COVID relationship. The unemployment rate remains quite low, but vacancies have 
also declined to levels commensurate with the current level of unemployment. Overall, we 
believe the totality of economic data continues to suggest a soft-landing and that the mid-
2024 labor market concerns from the Fed were premature. 

Fig. 1: The Beveridge Curve implies further normalization, not weakness. 

 

 

Source: Bloomberg, Mill Creek. 
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Disclosures & Important Information 
Any views expressed above represent the opinions of Mill Creek Capital Advisers ("MCCA") and 
are not intended as a forecast or guarantee of future results. This information is for 
educational purposes only. It is not intended to provide, and should not be relied upon for, 
particular investment advice. This publication has been prepared by MCCA. The publication is 
provided for information purposes only. The information contained in this publication has been 
obtained from sources that MCCA believes to be reliable, but MCCA does not represent or 
warrant that it is accurate or complete. The views in this publication are those of MCCA and 
are subject to change, and MCCA has no obligation to update its opinions or the information in 
this publication. While MCCA has obtained information believed to be reliable, MCCA, nor any 
of their respective officers, partners, or employees accepts any liability whatsoever for any 
direct or consequential loss arising from any use of this publication or its contents. 

 

The Weekly Commentary may contain links to other websites, including links to other websites 
of companies that may provide related information, products and services. Such external 
Internet addresses contain information created, published, maintained or otherwise posted by 
institutions or organizations independent of MCCA. These links are solely for the convenience 
of visitors to the Weekly Commentary, and the inclusion of such links does not necessarily 
imply an affiliation, sponsorship or endorsement. MCCA does not endorse, approve, certify or 
control these external Internet addresses and does not guarantee or assume responsibility for 
the accuracy, completeness, efficacy, timeliness or correct sequencing of information located 
at such addresses. Use of any information obtained from such addresses is voluntary, and 
reliance on it should only be undertaken after an independent review of its accuracy, 
completeness, efficacy and timeliness. Reference therein to any specific commercial product, 
process or service by trade name, trademark, service mark, manufacturer or otherwise does 
not constitute or imply endorsement, recommendation or favoring by MCCA. 
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